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	  August 2013
	


Freedom of Information Request 

You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, can you provide information relating to the following questions: 
I have been collecting information on the number of Welsh prisoners in the prison estate across England and Wales. The following is a request for information relating to the number of English prisoners held across prisons in Wales during the same period. The details of my request are outlined below. 
1) The request seeks information on the number of English prisoners being held at Welsh prisons over a period of 13 months (May 2012 – June 2013). 
2) To correlate with existing information I have on Welsh prisoners, I am requesting information relating to the months of: May 2012, July 2012, September 2012, December 2012, March 2013 and June 2013. This is a total of six separate data sets – one for each month. 
3) I am requesting a breakdown of where English prisoners were held in Wales by prison during these periods. These prisons are HMP Cardiff, HMYOI Parc, HMP Prescoed, HMP Swansea and HMP Usk.
Your request has been passed to me because I have responsibility for answering requests about the prison population and has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000.
The following table details the number of English prisoners occupying beds in Welsh prisons (i.e. Cardiff, Parc, Usk/Prescoed and Swansea) at the end of each month requested (May 2012, July 2012, September 2012, December 2012, March 2013 and June 2013).

	All prisoners with a recorded origin address in England held in custody in Wales.

	Prison
	May-12
	Jul-12
	Sep-12
	Dec-12
	Mar-13
	Jun-13

	Cardiff
	46
	50
	42
	62
	63
	88

	Parc
	220
	195
	181
	184
	209
	197

	Prescoed
	79
	69
	77
	68
	72
	65

	Swansea
	5
	12
	14
	26
	27
	25

	Usk
	96
	109
	100
	109
	113
	119

	 
	446
	435
	414
	449
	484
	494


The detail collected is subject to the inaccuracies inherent in any large-scale recording system. While the figures shown have been checked as far as practicable, they should be regarded as approximate and not necessarily accurate to the last whole number shown in the tables. They are fit to be used for comparing the relative magnitude of components.
Around 97% of prisoners have origin locations. Those with no origin are typically foreign nationals or recently received into custody and have been excluded from this data.  If no address is given, an offender's committal court address is used as a proxy for the area in which they are resident. These figures are also included in the data provided. No address has been recorded and no court information is available for around 3% of all offenders, these figures are excluded from the data provided.  
These figures have been drawn from administrative IT systems, which, as with any large-scale recording system, are subject to possible error with data entry and processing.

